

July 14, 2017
Public Safety and Homeland Security Bureau
Federal communications Commission
445 12th Street, SW
Washington, DC 20554

Via email: Lisa.Fowlkes@fcc.gov

Dear Bureau Chief Fowlkes,

This letter is to inform you of FEMA's intent to conduct a National EAS Test on one of the following dates.

Primary Date - Wednesday, September 27, 2017 Secondary Date - Wednesday, October 4, 2017

The proposed test will be originated in the same manner as the National EAS Test which was successfully conducted on September 28, 2016. Wade Witmer, IPAWS Deputy Director, will serve as my POC to work with your staff to coordinate a meeting to discuss test details.

Regards,

John E. Veatch

Assistant Administrator

National Continuity Programs

Federal Emergency Management Agency